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Click here for Calendar 
 

Sports Day 
Friday 25th October 

 
Governing Council 

Tuesday 29th October 
 

Assemblies 
Tuesday 29th October   

Tuesday 19th  November 
 

Cow Pat Lotto 
Sunday 3rd November 

 
Year 7s Canberra Trip 

Sunday 3rd to Saturday 9th 
November 

 
Baseball 

11th, 12th, 19th and 26th 
November 

 
Transition Days 
13th, 20th and 27th 

November 
 

End of Year Concert 
Tuesday 10th December 

 
Term 4 Ends 

Friday 13th December 

 
 

Greetings all, 
Fantastic things are happening at KPS  – We are 
all looking forward to Sports Day tomorrow. Later 
in the term all classes will participate in Baseball 
sessions. Students from rooms 2 and 3 will be 
participating in a Virtual Reality activity to 
support our ongoing work with Anti bullying.   
Transitions visits for 2020 will see new students 
visiting our school and current students will get 
the opportunity to undertake transition visits in 
their 2020 classrooms. We are pleased to be able 
to offer small class sizes again next year that will 
support individual learning needs.   Our Christmas Concert will be held on 
Tuesday 10th December, and we have already started to organise this 
exciting event with more activities and participation than last year.  
 
Mt Pleasant Farmer’s Market – Thank you to the market and Year 7 
parents for collecting gate donations last Saturday to help with the costs 
of their Canberra trip.  The market has provided us with discount cards of 
10%.  If you are going to the market, please ask at the front office.  We 
will receive $100 if all our 20 cards are returned.   
  
Birdwood High School transition dates - Thursday 28 November and 
Friday 29 November 2019. A Parent Information evening is scheduled for 
Tuesday 26 November 2019. 
 
Cow Pat Lotto – I hope you are all ready and excited about our 
fundraiser.  Thank you again to our hard-working fundraising committee.  
You might see articles in The Weekender and our local Grapevine.  Head 
to our website for the link to buy a square:  www.kersbrookps.sa.edu.au 
As I will be leaving for Canberra with the Year 7s, I will not see you on 
Sunday 3rd November. 
 
 
Jill Gurner 
Principal 

http://www.kersbrookps.sa.edu.au/
https://www.kersbrookps.sa.edu.au/
http://www.kersbrookps.sa.edu.au/


Message from Governing Council 

 

Dear Parents, Caregivers and Friends of Kersbrook Primary School, 
 
As we embark upon the final term of 2019, we felt this a timely opportunity to recap on what our school 
community as achieved so far this year. 
 
Our school is looking fabulous! We have the newly updated car park, the football goals, the soccer goals, 
the new benches and the grounds, in general, are very well cared for.  As for some improvements that 
are not as obvious, the new occupancy warning system, the updated connectivity to the internet, new 
computers, laptops and iPads. 
 
In regards to fundraising, we find ourselves in a very unique position.  Last year’s Quiz night was a huge 
success, raising over $9,000.00, some of which was promptly spent on the new soccer and football 
goals.  This left a tidy sum of money that the school was happy to receive, but not expecting.  Money 
was pledged to pay for the end of year excursion to flip out, as a thank you for a very successful year. 
 
The decision was made to shelve the rest of the money until after this year’s fundraiser so Governing 
Council, in consultation with the Principal and staff, can make an educated decision and look at the 
money holistically. The surplus monies along with monies raised during this year will be put towards the 
continual improvement of our IT resources and the creation of an outdoor learning space. 
We invite each and everyone of you to join Governing Council and or Fundraising committee in 2020, it 
is an opportunity to contribute to our school community. 
 
Moving forward, if you have any ideas to make our little school even better, please do not hesitate to 
reach out. 
 
We are looking forward to our major fundraiser for this year, Cow pat Lotto on Sunday 3rd November. 
We are counting on your participation to make this a great day.  
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
Regards, 
 
Chris Tagg      Mary Clark 
Chairperson, Governing Council – KPS  Vice Chairperson, Governing Council – KPS  

 
I am always interested in hearing from parents and our wider community.  We constantly strive to 
provide the best possible opportunities and support for all students at our school. If you have any 
queries, concerns or suggestions please feel free to pop in to see me or email me.  You can remain 
anonymous if you prefer and post or drop off a letter. Emails can be sent to my email address 
Jill.Gurner975@schools.sa.edu.au  
 
Our Governing Council Chairperson Chris Tagg and Vice Chairperson Mary Clark have both indicated that 
they are available if you would prefer to chat with them.  
 
Jill Gurner 
Principal 
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Dr Richard Harvey MP is already on-board with his 
donation for Cow Pat Lotto and  Ms Rebekah Sharkie MHR 
has already bought her grid number.  Thank you to both 
for your on-going support.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Swimming 

What a great way to start Term 4.  
Reception to Year 5 went each day 
to Water Safety at Elizabeth 
Aquadome which was so much 
fun. We learnt a lot about keeping 
ourselves and others safe in the 
water.  Water Safety is an 
important part of our curriculum 
and learning. 
 
Steph:  Swimming with heavy 
clothes on was fun.  We would 
have to do that if we fell off a 
boat. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Aquatics West Lakes 

 
 

Georgia:  It was pretty fun.  Once in 
a lifetime opportunity to sail, surf, 
kayak and canoe all in one day! 
 
Lily:  Aquatics was a thrilling 
experience for me and I hope the 
next Year 6s enjoy it too. 
 
JD:  Really fun.  We got soaked and 
kept falling in surfing.  10 out of 10! 
 
Grace:  Aquatics was an enjoyable 
day.  Would go again and I enjoyed 
kayaking, sailing and surfing. 
 

 
Aquatics at West lakes for the Years 6 and 7s 
was such an adventure. 
 
The weather could have been a little better 
for water activities but we were well 
dressed and of course wearing life jackets. 
Luckily we worse wet suits in the sea. 
 
Everyone agreed it was great fun to try 
activities that mostly we haven’t had the 
opportunity to do.  We learnt new skills and 
had to work as a team. 
 
We greatly improved our confidence to 
undertake new challenges in a safe way. 

 
 

 



 
 
 

  
Begins Friday 18th October, 2019 @ 

4.15pm 

Birdwood High School Oval, 

Birdwood. 

Ages 3-100 years, everyone gets 2 

FREE Come and Try sessions  

Contact Dave on 0421 133 283 

 Or go to www.tvlac.org.au  

http://www.tvlac.org.au/


 


